
 

 

Department of Port Control                                                    
 

 

Ordinance No.: 764-2023             

 

 

Executive Summary 
 

The Department of Port Control is requesting authority to enter into an 
amendment to contract No. PS2021-217, with Team Hallahan LLC to 
continue to provide services for lobbying services for a one-year extension. 

 

 
 

Background/Purpose:  
This request will provide the Department of Port Control with the needed support 
for aviation lobbying services. The current contract is set to expire September 16, 
2023, the Department is requesting to extend the contract for one year. Extending 
the contract will allow Team Hallahan to continue to assist the Department with 
airport-related federal agencies and issues. 
 

Anticipated Cost: 

$96,000 

 

Justification: 

The current agreement with Team Hallahan is set to expire on September 16, 

2023. The Department is desirous of continuing the agreement with Team 

Hallahan, as they will be able to seamlessly and successfully assist with the 

completion of various ongoing projects at CLE & BKL. 

 

Schedule or Term of Contract: 

The Department is requesting to extend the contract for a period of one year. 

 

Current Vendors/ Contracts: 

Vendor Vendor Address Contract No. 

Team Hallahan LLC 629 Constitution Ave. 

N.E., Suite 304, 

Washington D.C. 20002 

PS2021-217 

 

 


